
Lan Oak Park District 

Decennial Committee 2024 

Local Government Efficiency Act 

March 18, 2024 

 

 The meeting was called to order at 7:37 p.m. by President Tropp. Upon roll call the following were 

present: Committee Members Kelly, Shaffer, Aguilar, Tropp, Rodenberg, Whitehead, Desjardins.  Staff present:  

Superintendent Havran.  Guests:  None. 

 

Comments from the Public:  None 

 

Committee Minutes Approval:  Motion by Rodenberg to approve the Committee Meeting Minutes of February 

19, 2024.  Second by Aguilar.  Upon roll call all voted “aye”.  No “nays”.  Motion passed. 

 

Senior Superintendent of Strategy & Operations:  Desjardins started by asking if any committee members had 

questions from the last meeting and the material provided.  There were none.  Desjardins reviewed park 

district funding, various savings initiatives, results of saving initiatives, savings produced through 

intergovernmental cooperation and business partnerships.  Park district purchasing practices and the 

implementation various cost comparison tools, park district staff functions and salaries, park maintenance staff 

scheduling and park maintenance savings programs were discussed. Park district transparency was discussed, a 

listing of the documents available to the community on the park district website were reviewed, and a 

comparison of documents offered by other Lansing government agencies was studied. 

 

Old Business:   None 

 

New Business:  None 

 

The committee agreed that the next meeting will be April 15, 2024 at 7:30pm.  Seeing no further business, the 

committee agreed to adjourn.  All “ayes”.    No “nays”.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:21 p.m. 

 

Submitted by, 

 

 

 

Sharon Desjardins 

Board Secretary 

Senior Superintendent of Strategy & Operations 


